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This has been a busy period for the Health Educators Advisory Group as news of health budget cuts continue to emerge and our members face up to the prospect of a combination of NHS and HEFCE funding cuts, alongside structural changes to the health workforce in the immediate and near future.  The outlook points to a significant reduction in the number of students being taught in HEI health faculties in the future and challenging times ahead for our members as a consequence.
An initial liaison meeting held with the Council of Deans on 19 March brought news of far reaching impacts on health education expected over the next three years: 
· 10% cut in the overall NHS budget anticipated leading to a likely 14% cut in education and training budgets over 3 years from 2011.

· Clear indications that Strategic Health Authorities are planning cuts on pre-registration places. The extent of the cuts could force HEIs consider the point at which their health faculties can remain viable. The issue of Strategic Health Authorities (SHA) short sighted practice of raiding education and training budgets to fund other health provision was briefly addressed, although it was recognised that SHAs can articulate budgets differently in different areas.  

· Likely greater impact on pre –registration training places for nurses as a result of the planned overall reduction in HE student places. As a proportion of overall applications to HE, those for nurse training have increased significantly in recent years (2nd only to law applicants). 

· Fewer registered nurses in the long run as the move to an all graduate profession take effect and consequences for the wider health care skill mix.

· Implications for future recruitment if the threat on the nurse training bursary, as part of student fees review, is realised. 

· Growing concern about the ageing profile of nurse educators and implications for leadership and succession planning.

· Indications that the position for Allied Health Professions may be more stable. 
An on- line survey aimed at branches/local associations with health faculties has been created based on questions developed by Group members. The aim is to get a clear picture of how funding cuts are affecting health faculties, the impact on jobs, course provision and working conditions.  The survey will go live in April, following sign off at the next Group meeting. 

The Group’s bid to hold a fringe meeting at Congress 2010 has been approved to take place on Monday 1 June, at 1300-1400. John Lister, Director of London Health Emergency, has been provisionally engaged to speak at the event. 

The next meeting of the Group will be held Tuesday 20 April. Lisa Hughes, the Department of Health’s policy lead on workforce planning for the allied health professions has been invited to attend part of the meeting to brief members on current activities.  The meeting of the Health Joint Liaison Committee (representing UCU, Royal College of Nurses, Royal College of Midwives, Educational Institute of Scotland, College of Occupational Therapists and Chartered Society of Physiotherapists) will take place later on the same day.
